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 Kids Zone Newsletter
December 2023
Hello Everyone and Seasons greetings!
Firstly, thank you for supporting the children in doing their bit for others. They raised £48 for Children in Need with their Pudsey Cake Sale. 

It’s that time of year when everything gets a little hectic with all the pre-Christmas fun and activities. So, here’s a little round up of everything that’s happening at KidsZone up to the end of term, and some reminders for you.

Children’s Christmas Fundraising & Raffle  - W/C 11th & 18th December

As has become a tradition, the children raise funds for their Christmas Dinner/Party.

They love doing this and it gives them the opportunity to become young entrepreneurs – great skills for life. They all take part in running the stalls, from the youngest to the oldest. So please encourage them and be prepared to be fleeced!

Any items you can bring in for this will be gratefully received. 
We will be arranging another similar fundraising event for Easter time, so please keep this in mind. 
End of Term Dates:
Christmas Dinner  
Christmas dinner will be served on Thursday 14th December. There is no additional charge for this. The children may bring in a change of clothes and Christmas hats if they would like too.  
Christmas Party 
The party will be held on Tuesday 19th December. All children are welcome to attend the party even if it’s not their regular day. We will be asking for donation of £2 towards the party.  
Christmas Closure 
Please remember that we are not open over the Christmas break. We will pick up early on the last day of term.  An additional charge applies for the additional time. 

We will be closing at 5pm on Thursday 21st December.
Wednesday 20th  December:  Normal 6pm closure 
Morden – 1.30pm £7.75 extra
 
Thursday 21st  December:  Early closure at 5pm
Abbotsbury – 2pm  No extra charge
       Benhilton – 1.30pm £2.60  extra
  
Malmesbury – 1.15pm  £3.90 extra           Westbourne – 12pm £10.30 extra 
Morden children may be brought to club on Thursday 21st at 2pm - if required please book in with Chloe asap.  
 
Back to School 
Monday 8th January 2024 – Abbotsbury, All Saints Benhilton, Malmesbury & Morden
Tuesday 9th January 2024 – Westbourne 
Inset Day 
Monday 8th January 2024 – Westbourne only

Holiday Club 
As you know, we will not be open for the Christmas half term. But we hope you all have a fabulous festive break! And before you know it February half term will be upon us. We will be at Benhilton KidsZone, 1NS Scout Hall, Stayton Road, Sutton, SM1 2PS.  The cut off for early bookings is Monday 29th  January. Booking forms will be available from January, on our website, at each club or we can email one to you. 
Fees Reminder

Please remember that fees are due in advance on the first day of the week or month. Fees paid late will be charged at the AdHoc rate of £18.00 per session. Fees are due for all days that your child is registered to attend, including absences. We respectfully ask that you make sure your fees are paid regularly and kept up to date. Your child’s place may be put on hold until full balances are paid.  
If you have any queries about your fees, please contact Nikki. 
If you are experiencing difficulty in paying your fees, please contact Jacky to discuss the situation.   
Holiday club is booked separately to termtime clubs and payment is due in full two weeks in advance of the holiday club.
Notification of Absences and Lateness
Thank you to all of you who let us know when your children are not coming to club, or you are delayed in collecting your child.

Unfortunately, despite reminders, there are a number of parents who are still not informing us if their child is absent. Staff end up chasing round the school trying to find children who are not coming to club. 
We sometimes have to juggle staff for the pickups and knowing in advance eases the organisation of the school-run rota, especially if a staff member is off sick. 
And if not needed on the school run, staff can remain at club preparing for the activities.
It also helps with planning the tea and not wasting food. 

So, please, if you know your child is not coming to club can you call or text by 7:30am (EB) and  2:30pm (ASC). (It is also in the contract that you will inform us)

N.B. Please message the club phone on the day changes, do not email as it may not be seen in time for the school pick up.  
Late Charge  
Reminder that there is a late charge for children not collected by 6pm. This is £20.00 for the first 30 minutes and £10.00 for each additional 30 minutes or part thereof to cover the costs of the two staff who are legally required to stay. This is for each sibling too. If you are running late, please can you notify us as soon as possible as we need to arrange to stay on the premises after 6.15pm. 

School Activity Clubs
Providing we have staff available; we will offer the service of making a second trip to collect children who wish to take part in after school activities (e.g. football, cooking, photo club, etc).

If your child would like to take part in one of these activities, please could you let us know by completing a request slip before booking them in, to make sure we are able to return to pick them up.  There is a charge of £1.50 per child per club attended for this service and a maximum of 8 children per school per day. 

Unfortunately, from January 2024 this service will only be available for Westbourne children, due to staff availability. If we are able to run a 2nd pick to other schools in the future, we will let you know. 

Supplementing our Resources

As our toys and equipment get pretty heavy use, some are looking a little tired, have parts missing or have come to the end of their life. We would be grateful to receive any that your children no longer play with to add to our resources and give them a new lease of life.

If you’re able to donate any paper, which the children can use for activities, we would greatly appreciate it too. For example, if you’re office based and have any non-sensitive information, for example headed paper or single sided printing, that is going to be recycled or thrown out we can make use of it across all clubs. 

Other Fundraising: Easy Fundraising
Did you know that whenever you buy anything online – from your weekly shop to your annual holiday – you could be raising free donations for KidsZone OOSC with EasyFundraising?  
You can raise donations whenever you shop online with over 6,000 retailers including Amazon, John Lewis & Partners, eBay, Argos, ASOS, M&S and more.  
 
Every time you shop online, go to EasyFundraising first to find the site you want and start shopping, or add the app so that you get a reminder when you go onto a participating retailer. 
After you’ve checked out, the retailer will donate to KidsZone OOSC at no extra cost to you whatsoever! There are no catches or hidden charges, and your donations will enable us to build on and replace our resources and equipment.  Thank you for your support. 
So far, we have raised £420 over the past 2 years, and that’s with just 25 parents and friends signed up and 4 regular contributors. 

Help us win a £250 donation prize! Sign up to support KidsZone OOSC on #easyfundraising and not only will you raise FREE donations for us with all your Christmas shopping, but you'll also give us an entry to win £250. Every person who joins will make a difference, so please sign up today: https://join.easyfundraising.org.uk/kidszoneoosc/RGLPNE/c2s/RllEQZds/CE780/facebook/

Plus, we will get a bonus £5 donation when you do! 
Staff Changes

We are delighted that Hollie joined us in September and she is already firmly embedded in the staff team. A huge welcome back to Renell, who returned from maternity leave on 5th December. That year sure has flown by, and her daughter will be turning 1 very soon!  With Renell’s return, Averil has returned to being Bank staff.

Thank you to all the other team members for the consistent care they are providing and adapting to all changes so seamlessly.

Mobile Phone Policy
To comply with our Mobile Phone Policy and Ofsted requirements please can you familiarise yourselves with the following policy statement and ensure that it is adhered to. 

“Mobile phones should not be used in the presence of children in our care, for sending personal texts, making personal calls, taking photos/videos, listening to music, playing games or accessing the internet. 

If you need to take or make calls during your visit, please do so out of the presence of children.”
We are also aware that some children carry mobile phones for safety reasons. In accordance with the above policy, please can you explain to your child that they are not permitted to use them whilst at club and are required to hand them in to staff for safe keeping. 

Thank you for your co-operation in keeping the children safe.

Identification of Property

Please can we ask that all property is named, including shoes, as we have had a number of times when it’s been a problem reuniting clothing to the right child. 

Parent Parking

We are fortunate to have limited off street parking at 8th Morden and Stayton Road which parents are welcome to use.

Please remember to be courteous to other parents and staff by not blocking the entrance to the drive or parking in such a way as to prevent other parents from pulling up on the drive, even if you are in a rush and will only be a couple of minutes.  

On Stayton Road, if you need to park on the road, please be aware of our neighbours so as not to block their drives and leave plenty of room for the S3 bus to pass through.  We have one neighbour who has found cause to complain on a more than one occasion and we want to maintain harmony in the community. 

Sutton Vineyard have kindly permitted us to use the car park of their offices for brief stops when they do not have events on. We are asked to park in the area near to the building, beyond the dividing shrubbery, so as not to block access for emergency services. Finally, if you park on the pavement, you run a high risk of a getting a ticket – Stayton Road is patrolled regularly, and parents have incurred fines!

Club Contact Numbers
MAIN OFFICE:  07817 241463 and office@kidszoneoosc.co.uk for admin and to contact Jacky. 

N.B. Wednesday is Jacky’s day off.
FINANCE: NIKKI  07749534243 and finance@kidszoneoosc.co.uk 
Please note that emails and messages are answered during office hours (8am-6pm). Please be patient for a reply if you message outside of these hours.

Each club has their own contact number and email address which are accessed during club opening hours (2.45pm-6pm). These are for on the day and non-urgent changes. 

Here are the reminders of numbers.

BENHILTON



8th MORDEN


JACKY




CHLOE

07517 585582



07519 626242

benhilton@kidszoneoosc.co.uk         greenlane@kidszoneoosc.co.uk

AND FINALLY……..
Summer Closure

We know that many of you have to get in quick when booking your annual leave, so the dates that we will be closed for our staff holidays are W/c 5th August and W/c 12th August 2024.

We thank you for your continued support and wish you a Happy Christmas and prosperous 2024!
Jacky and the Staff team
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